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May 23, 2023 

TO: Joint Legislative Commission on Governmental Operations 

FROM: Kristin Walker 

SUBJECT: Deviation Request from Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services 

Pursuant to G.S. 143C-6-4 (b1), prior consultation with Governmental Operations is required 
when the over expenditure would cause a department's total requirements for a fund to exceed 
the department's certified budget for a fiscal year for that fund by more than three percent (3%) 
prior to authorizing the over expenditures. 

The Department of Agriculture is requesting to deviate budget code 63708 to properly budget 
expenditures and receipts for the 2022-23 fiscal year. 

In budget code 63708 the agency request to budget funds they need to return to the United States 
Department of Agriculture (USDA).  The Hurricane Assistance Block Grant was funded by the 
USDA to aid producers in covering losses associated with Hurricanes Florence, Michael, and 
Dorian not covered by the USDA disaster programs for livestock, poultry, plasticulture, and 
woodland recovery assistance in the form of management plans and technical assistance to 
woodland owners. The block grant $83,485,000 (Program $79.6m, Admin $3.8 mil) was 
transferred to the Department upfront. The grant agreement was executed on January 8, 2021 and 
was initially scheduled to terminate on December 31, 2024. However, the amendment directs the 
department to return all grants funds for producer payments not expended by March 31, 2023 
and interest before April 14, 2023.  

Please see the attached Deviation Exception Request Form for more details. 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Budget Analyst Unika Ashe-Valentine at 
unika.valentine@osbm.nc.gov.  

mailto:unika.valentine@osbm.nc.gov


 
 

   
 

 



 
 

   
 



 
 

   
 

 




